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Welcome Back

I would like to wish everyone a warm welcome back and hope that you all had an enjoyable and relaxing break. A big thank you on behalf of all the staff for all the cards, presents and warm wishes that you sent into school before the holidays. The children have a busy term to look forward to. Please read this newsletter carefully to ensure you are fully informed of all that is going on. 
Staffing Updates

Mrs Nevin, one of our much valued teaching assistants, took the decision to resign from her post towards the end of the Autumn term, and yesterday was her last day with us. Those of you who were familiar with her work will recognise the tremendous difference she made to the pupils she supported during her time at the school, and she will be missed very much by all of us. We are currently in the middle of a recruitment process to identify her replacement, but in the meantime Mrs Theobald will ensure her children continue to receive support.
Mrs Tasker returned to school for a short period of time just prior to the Christmas break, but is currently absent from school once again. Please note that Mrs Arnold has taken responsibility for Special Educational Needs until further notice.
Extra-Curricular Activities

We are delighted with the number of children who have already signed up for extra-curricular clubs this term. However, there are still many children that have not yet signed up for any of the activities on offer, and we would very much like all children to attend at least one club. Please encourage your child to do so, if they have not done so already. 

A small number of parents have contacted us to inform us of difficulties they have encountered when using the Premier Sports Online Registration system. Please be rest assured that we are working with Premier Sports to rectify any issues. I am sorry if you have been affected by this- we will endeavour to ensure that as many children as possible do not miss out on their chosen clubs as a result. Please contact the school office for further assistance if necessary.

Outdoor PE Kits

We will endeavour to continue teaching outdoor PE throughout the colder weather when safe to do so, and encourage children to be equipped with suitable outdoor PE kits. Please ensure your child has access to dark tracksuit bottoms and a warm tracksuit top / fleece for these lessons.

Residential Meetings- Tuesday 24th January
These important meetings for parents of children currently in Year 3 and Year 5 take place on Tuesday 24th January. The purpose of these meetings is to provide you with information relating to residential trips that your children will have the opportunity to attend in Year 4 and Year 6 respectively. The meetings will begin at 4.00pm (Year 3) and 4.30pm (Year 5) and are expected to last for approximately 30 minutes. 
Parent Consultations

Please note that individual Parent Consultations take place on Monday 6th, Tuesday 7th and Wednesday 8th February. We will be using an online booking system, and will let parents know when they can access this to make appointments.
School Dinners

Please can all parents who pay for school dinners online ensure they keep their accounts in credit. Schools are not permitted to offer credit to parents whose accounts go into arrears and attempting to collect outstanding payments is proving to be very time-consuming. Please note that children will no longer be allowed to have a school dinner unless sufficient funds are available, and parents will need to provide a packed lunch. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.
Parking

I still receive complaints regarding parking outside both school entrances and have witnessed first-hand some very dangerous driving and aggressive behaviour. Because the safety of our children is paramount, I have now discussed this matter with school governors and the police and am resolved to take a no-tolerance approach towards drivers who continue to put children at risk. I will now be passing directly to the police the registration numbers of any cars seen parking on zig-zags, double parking or reversing dangerously. They have promised to support the school with this issue and visit the properties of all car owners whose registration numbers are reported. I only hope that this helps to resolve this issue once and for all, but also thank the vast majority of parents for their support and respect when dropping off and collecting children from school. 

School Car Park 

Parents are asked to note that, due to limitations of space and increased numbers of staffing, the school car park is now a designated car park for staff only. We thank parents for your cooperation in this matter.
Swimming- Year 5
Year 5 classes go swimming this term. Class 5W swimming takes place during the week beginning Monday 6th February, while Class 5K go swimming on the week beginning Monday 13th February. Please note that children will be visiting the swimming baths each day during the course of the week. Further information to follow.

Reporting Absence

Just a reminder that the school has an email address which parents can use for reporting their child’s absence (absence@brackenwood-junior.wirral.sch.uk). Please use this address to inform us of your child’s absence by 9.30 at the latest. The phone line still remains available, but phone calls will need to be followed up with absence letters.

Class Photographs

Class photographs take place on Tuesday 31st January. Please ensure your children look especially smart on this day, and are wearing correct school uniform and school shoes.
Attendance
Whole School attendance currently stands at 94.8% and the school’s attendance target is 97% for the academic year. I am delighted that requests for authorised absence are currently at an all-time low, and this will no doubt contribute significantly to helping us achieve our target. We also track the attendance of individual children to ensure that as many as possible achieve overall attendance of above 90%. Children whose attendance falls below this are considered to be persistent absentees, so please be ensure your child is in school whenever possible. 
Staff Training
Towards the end of the Autumn term, we partnered up with two other local schools in order to participate in a writing moderation exercise. The purpose of the meeting was to share good practice in regard to writing assessment, and to ensure our assessment of writing was in line with what was happening elsewhere. Staff have also recently received refresher Defibrillator training (we have a defibrillator located in the school hall) and subject leaders have attended local subject leader updates. 
Parentview

A reminder to all parents of Parent View, an OFSTED based tool for seeking parental views of the school. I would very much appreciate as many of you as possible taking a few moments to leave feedback, so please do visit parentview.ofsted.gov.uk for more information.
Christmas Fair / Book Fair
This was a hugely successful event which raised £882 in additional funds for the school. The children enjoyed the morning immensely and we were overwhelmed with donations of cakes, toys etc. Thank you all for your support. Thank you to all those who supported our Book Fair. This event raised £358 for the school to spend on additional reading materials. 

School Premises

Our school premises are available for hire. If this is of interest to you or someone you may know, please contact the school office.

A Message from the School Governors
Hello from your School Governors, we intend to include a Governor update in future newsletters and we thought we would use this briefing to tell you briefly about what the Governors do. We are here to support the school in its responsibilities for the education of our children and to support the Head and Deputy Head in the management of School. We meet as a group about 4 times each term and we will always try to have a presence at school events such as Harvest Festival, Carol Concert, Forum, Sports day, etc. Our meetings cover a wide variety of topics including, delivery of the curriculum, school standards, school budget, policies, safeguarding and the safety of our children, to name but a few.  The majority of the Governors have children at Brackenwood and we are keen to ensure that we play our part in making the school a positive one and one in which our children want to learn and develop. No school runs itself and it should be seen as a small business that takes advice in how it is run and to get support for the delivery of School Strategy, this is where the Governors play a role in supporting the School Management team.

We would encourage parents to engage with the school on the issues important to yourselves be that via the school questionnaire, the Forum or any other means available to you. If you wish to discuss any appropriate issues with the Governors, then please approach us or ask to speak to one of us via the school office and we can arrange some time to have a chat.

Spring Term Diary Dates  

(Events which specifically involve parents are given in bold)
	Monday 9th January
	Pupils In

	Tuesday 24th January
	Residential meeting for Y3 parents 4pm

Residential meeting for Y5 parents 4.30pm

	Tuesday 31st January
	Class Photographs

	Monday 6th February 
	5W – Swimming all week (PM)

Parent Consultations (early)  

	Tuesday 7th February
	Parent Consultations (late) 

	Wednesday 8th February
	Parent Consultations (early) 

	Thursday 9th February
	Y4 Hi Impact workshop

	Monday 13th February
	5K – Swimming all week PM

	Monday 20th – Friday 24th February
	Half Term

	Monday 27th February
	Pupils in

	Wednesday 1st March
	6S Anderson Shelters Workshop

	Thursday 2nd March
	World Book Day

6W Anderson Shelters Workshop

	Monday 6th March
	Assessment Week

	Tuesday 7th March
	6W WW2 Workshop

Parent Forum 6pm

	Wednesday 8th March
	6S WW2 Workshop

	Tuesday 14th March
	Liverpool Philharmonic (AM)

	Wednesday 15th March
	Y3 Bebington High Farm

	Wednesday 22nd March
	Y5 Speke Hall 

	Friday 24th March
	Y6 WW2 Food Rationing/Fun Food Chef

	Monday 27th March
	Brackenwood’s Got Talent

	Tuesday 28th March
	Year 6 – Careers Carousel

	Wednesday 29th March 
	Year 6 -  Careers Carousel

WGSB Music concert for Y5/Y6

	Monday 3rd April –Monday 17th April
	Easter Break

	Tuesday 18th March
	Pupils return to school
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